Staplehurst Residents

Staplehurst Residents Newsletter was created by the Board of Trustees to help keep the residents "in the know". We will let you know of upcoming events, Village projects, as well as ordinance reminders.

What's new

- The board is working with Southeast Nebraska Development District (SENDD) to look at grant options that will help with our water/sewer and street needs. A representative will be attending the September board meeting.
- A 195 ft. Viaero Tower will be erected the first part of 2021 located on the Daehling ground. (Parcel ID: 800029003)
- There has been a vandal(s) in town that feels the need to disrespect our personal property, please know that the Sheriffs Office has been contacted.
 We ask that our community keeps their eyes open for suspicious activity and report it. If you have cameras, let's catch them in the act!
- Next board meeting will be held Sept. 29th at 7 p.m.

Ordinance Reminder

Section 2- Article 4-Nuisances

There are 16 different categories that fall under "definitions". This newsletter will cover #15. (For details on all 16 please visit <u>VillageofStaplehurst.com</u>> Village Ordinances)

#15: Any nonoperating, wrecked, junked or partially dismantled vehicle or any vehicle or parts thereof which have lost their identity, character, utility or serviceability which is allowed to remain on any property within the village limits and its zoning jurisdiction longer than seven calendar days is hereby declared a nuisance and subject to removal as provided by this section. The lack of vehicle insurance and a current license or registration shall be presumptive evidence that such vehicle has lost its utility or serviceability. It shall be unlawful for any owner or person in charge or control of any property within the village or its zoning jurisdiction to allow any motor vehicle or parts thereof, as described in this paragraph, to remain on such property longer than seven calendar days; provided, this section shall not apply to any motor vehicle or part thereof kept in an enclosed building; on the premises of any business enterprise operated in a lawful place and manner, when necessary to the lawful operation of such business enterprise, as long as said vehicle is screened by fencing or otherwise shielded from the general public view by a cover that is manufactured for vehicle coverage so as to make it completely shielded from sight, or any vehicle which qualifies as a historic or special interest vehicle as defined in Neb. Rev. Stat. §60-311.15 or Neb. Rev. Stat. §60-311.18. No vehicle cover with a tear of 6 inches or greater or hole of 6 inches in diameter or greater shall be deemed to be in compliance with this ordinance.

Newsletter

Issue 5

September, 2020

www.villageofstaplehurst.com <u>Village Clerk</u>: Sharon Reinmiller <u>Village Board of Trustees</u>:

- Donna Thompson, Chairman
- Craig Stava, Trustee
- Justin Hemphill, Trustee
- Shaun Benedict, Trustee
- Bobbi Blath, Trustee

Other contacts in town:

Community Hall:

Priscilla Thonen 402-535-2611

Fire Dept.:

Justin Hemphill 402-429-7147

Cross Creek Animal Health Center:

Dr. Cori Stava 402-643-5059

JR Bobcat Services:

Jason Butzke 402-643-6978

Hemp's Lawn Care:

Steve Hemphil 402-641-5795

Strong Mobile Repair, LLC:

Tyler Strong 402-336-7078

Our Redeemer Lutheran Church & School

Rev. Shawn Kitzing 402-535-2251 Principal Harlan Anson 402-535-2251



Our Redeemer Lutheran Church and School:

Christ-Centered — Community-Engaged — Kingdom-Focused

- **Drive-In Movie Night:** Join us for another community Drive-In Movie Night on Friday night, September 11th at the school. We will be watching *Monsters University*. The movie will start shortly after 9:00 pm so it is dark enough to see it, all are welcome and there is no charge. Bring your own snacks if you like, otherwise some snacks will be provided as well. Also feel free to bring lawn chairs if you would like to sit outside otherwise you can stay in your vehicle as well. The audio will be streamed through your radio as well as speakers outside.
- Worship Services: We are back in the sanctuary on Sunday momings at 9:00 am. Come on out to 3743
 Marysville Rd and join us. Ushers will seat you in the sanctuary, socially distancing you from others so face covering are not mandatory but please feel free to wear one if you prefer. We are also continuing on with curbside communion on Wednesday nights at the school from 4:00 pm 6:00 pm followed by our Wednesday night worship service streamed online on both YouTube and Facebook at 7:00 pm.
- Start of School: The school year is off to a great start, and we couldn't be more pleased with the way things are going. The students and staff have been outstanding as they adjust to new things, what seems like daily. And the families continue to amaze us with their support. It truly is a team effort as we work through all this together. Thank you all again for your prayers and support as we continue to work alongside one another with our eyes on Jesus the whole time.

SOMETHING NEW OUR REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH AND SCHOOL

- Ministry Center: Dirt work for the new Ministry Center will be getting started very soon. We are super excited to started to see this project take shape. We have also started fundraising for the second phase of this project, the gymnasium. The theme for phase 2 is "A Place to Gather and Grow" if you would like some information or are interested in giving towards phase 2 please let us know. This project will no doubt be a wonderful addition to our amazing community.
- Stay connected: Check out the church and school website (www.orlcne.org) to stay up to date. Also like us on Facebook (www.facebook.com/ourredeemerstaplehurst), follow us on Instagram (@orls_huskies), and subscribe to our YouTube channel (Our Redeemer Staplehurst NE).
- We're here for you: If you are in need of anything please let us know. You can contact Pastor Shawn Kitzing or Principal Harlan Anson at the school (402)535-2251.

Good To Know

- Village Board agendas need to be posted to the public at least 24 hours prior to meeting, therefore if you want to
 add anything to the agenda please contact the Village Clerk at 402-535-2758 at least 1 week prior to the
 meeting.
- Village Board meets at 7p.m the last Tuesday of each month at the Village Office located at 155 South 3rd Street.
- If you would like to share events within the newsletter please email Bobbi Blath at **bblath93@gmail.com** at least two weeks prior to board meetings.
- If you would like to receive the newsletter through email or know of someone outside of city limits that would be interested please email Bobbi Blath at bblath93@gmail.com.
- Would you like to receive text alerts to stay up to date with what is happening in Staplehurst? Simply text
 @stplhrst to 81010 and follow the prompts.